
 Minutes of Meeting 
 Lanna Executive Board Meeting  1/2022-23 

 29 September 202  2 
 Primary Campus Meeting Room 

 Participants 
 Mr. Howard  Stribbell  Chairman of the Board 
 Ms. Surin  Demuth  Member 
 Ms. Winnie  Chen  Member 
 Ms. Pitchayakorn  Arkarayodhin  Member 
 Mr. Rob  Stewart  Member 
 Mr. Pedr  Fawkes  Teacher Representative 
 Ms. Pantanee  Panyadilol  Parent Representative 
 Ms. Aim-on  Thongbai  Secretary of the Board 

 Guests 
 Ms. Sarah  Reynolds  Primary Principal 
 Ms. Kate  Fenton  Early Years Principal 
 Ms. Astrid  Rainey  PTO President 

 Call to Order: 
 Chairman of the Board Mr. Howard Stribbel called the meeting to order at 10 a.m. 

 Agenda 1:  Chairman’s Remark 

 Welcome and Introduction 
 ●  Chairman  welcomed  everyone  and  reviewed  the  minutes  of  25th  May  2022 
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 The meeting 
 ●  approved the minutes of the 25  th  May 2022 
 ●  Rob and Aoy will work together to publicize the minutes to send out to the community 

 Agenda 2:  Celebrating our success! 
 Enrollments 
 Student  numbers  in  December  2022  were  650  and  now  the  current  number  of  students  is 
 833. The  number  of  students  has  risen  significantly  with  the  current  number  being  the  most 
 ever  experienced  by  Lanna  International  School.  The  rise  in  student  numbers  is  seen  both  as 
 an  increase  in  the  Chiang  Mai  market  return  to  pre  covid  times  as  well  as  parents  choosing 
 Lanna as their preferred choice. 
 A  good  reputation  for  Lanna  is  keeping  the  high-quality  academic  standard,  qualified  teachers 
 with experience, and a classroom ratio with a limited number of students In class:  



 Induction and orientation (28 new staff) 
 The  school  has  Inducted  28  new  staff  members  during  the  orientation  week.  It  was  a 
 successful  induction  over  2  days.  The  Orientation  Programme  (all  staff  over  150)  was  the  first 
 time  in  3  years  everyone  was  able  to  get  together  and  have  time  to  meet  with  each  other.  The 
 focus  of  the  programme  was  POSITIONING  @  LANNA.  All  staff  had  the  opportunity  to  input 
 into what they see are LANNA’s strengths and what we want to look like in 3 years' time. 

 President of the Student council Year 13 student Rebecca Min; Commendation at 
 Oxford University Awards Ceremony  
 The  school  continues  to  support  her  till  the  end  of  the  academic  year,   documenting  and 
 recording her journey. Rebecca received a high commendation award for her essay. 

 A Level and IGCSE levels 
 Lanna  students  achieved  good  results in  both  IGCSE  and  A  Level  exams.  Also,  it  was  the  first 
 time  in  2.5  years  for  students  to  sit  in  formal  exams.  Total  of  100  %  pass  rate  in  A  level  and 
 97% pass rate in IGCSE. 

 ISA levels 
 Lanna  students  achieved  better  ISA  results  than  other  international  schools  on  average  in 
 areas  and  abroad.  This  is  for  the  second  year  running  that  LANNA  is  achieving  higher  scores 
 compared to all other schools in Writing, Reading, and Mathematics. 

 Teacher salary increase 
 3%  Salary  and  step  increase:  the  Board  and  the  management  committee  ensure  that  teachers 
 are  recognized.  For  the  past  four  years,  teachers  who  continue  the  contract  not  only  get  a 





 ǒ 



 In  addition,  the  Teacher  Representative;  Mr.  Pedre,  asked  if  this  new  change  in  the  contract 
 can  be  told  to  staff  and  staff  may  want  to  change  their  contract  from  1  or  2  to  3  years.  Mr.  Rob 
 explained that he would review and support case by case. 

 Safety Audit and standards development 



 Agenda 6:  Facilitating Communication with our Community 
 Parent workshops 
 The  school  will  set  up  workshops  for  both  Lanna's  


